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UNUSUAL SHARE PRICE AND TRADING VOLUME MOVEMENTS 

 
This announcement is made at the request of The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited.  
 
The board of directors (the “Board”) of the Company (the “Company”, together with its 
subsidiaries, the “Group”) has noted the recent decrease in the price and increase in trading 
volume of the shares of the Company and wishes to state that it is not aware of any reasons for 
such movements. 
 
The Company confirms that there are no negotiations or agreements relating to intended 
acquisitions or realizations which are discloseable under Rule 13.23 of the Rules Governing the 
Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the “Listing Rules”), 
neither is the Board aware of any matter discloseable under the general obligation imposed by 
Rule 13.09 of the Listing Rules, which is or may be of a price-sensitive nature. 
 
The Company is also aware of the recent press articles concerning the departure of three 
members of the Group’s management staff and wishes to state that these staff members resigned 
individually from their respective positions with the Group in the recent two months to pursue 
their personal development interests. Their departure is a normal change of management staff.  
The Group has already made appropriate arrangements with internal resources to take over the 
relevant positions or job responsibilities of these staff. The Group has always placed strong 
emphasis on the soundness of its organizational structure to ensure the stability of its operations. 
All the strategies and operations that the Group is carrying out will not be affected by the 
departure of individual employees. In addition, the Group has a rich talent pool and a suitable 
organizational structure to meet the Group's business development needs. The management will 
continue to focus on the Group's future developments and the implementation of strategies to 
improve the Group's business performance.  
 
Made by the order of the Board, the directors of which individually and jointly accept 
responsibility for the accuracy of this announcement. 
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